



Prestonpanns

Community Council

Meeting Agenda
On
Tuesday 8th November 2016
At
7pm in Town Hall

Welcome

Apologies

Adoption of Minutes 11/10/16

Police Report

**Matters Arising: Local Development Plan
Look at constitution
Responsibilities of community councillors
All meetings we need representation on**

Secretary Report

Treasurers Report

AOCB

Close meeting



Prestonpans Community Council

Minutes Tuesday 11th October 2016

Apologies: Jimmy Yule, Ferhan Ashiq, Mike Inglis.

Present: Martin Whitfield, Zoe Inglis, Graeme Hutchison, Calum Millar, William Reynolds, Tam Gibbons, Andrew Stevenson, Brian Weddell, Owen Smith, Janice Costello, Alan Hunter, Tony Leach, DJ Johnston-Smith, Faith Brennan.

E L Councillors: Willie Innes, Steven Brown, Peter MacKenzie.

Police: PC Fiona Cunningham

Press: East Lothian Courier

Visitors:

Police Report:

As reported by PC Fiona Cunningham, full report noted.

A pilot shoplifting initiative has started.

Parking patrols are continuing and are a top priority of CAPP

The question was asked about bringing traffic wardens back. This is on its way but not right now.

First Meeting

Peter MacKenzie opened the first meeting, and thanked everybody for taking part in the election on behalf of East Lothian Council. He read out the roll call, and introduced ourselves.

The new committee is as follows:

Chair: Martin Whitfield

Vice Chair: Jimmy Yule

Secretary: Zoe Inglis

Vice Secretary: Brian Weddell

Treasurer: Ferhan Ashiq

Police Report

226 calls 24 crimes 6 solved

Report given and noted.

Priorities: Antisocial Behaviour and Drugs.

It was discussed and asked what can we do? It was said that the area partnership has done a questionnaire to be put out to youths at a consultation. 27/10 there will be a Friday night open evening with youths, so there will be more information to start projects. It was said we need a united front. It was agreed a way forward would be to get records, statistics and trends from the last year to look at.

Adoption of minutes: 09/08/16

Proposed by: Willie Reynolds

Seconded by: Graeme Hutchison

Secretary Report

Funding letters received from PLRFC and Afterschool Club. It was discussed that we would look at both funding letters at next meeting. It was agreed that we would change our process and procedure of getting funding from the community council.

Treasurer's Report

No report.

Xmas tree has been ordered £538 + VAT

Cockenzie Forum Subgroup Update

There is no progress on the pipeline future maintenance. It was agreed we would make our politicians aware of our concerns.

AOCB

Travelling family looking to start a new fairground. We agreed to keep the status quo.

Gala AGM Thursday at The Legion 7:30 2019 will be the 70th anniversary.

Meeting Closed 20:20